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Room 105 - Mrs. Galbraith 
 
We have been learning about ways to keep our bodies healthy.  Mr. MaƩ's class came to help us do a 
healthy food sort and we sorted the healthy food from the unhealthy food. The kids talked about how foods 
made at home are oŌen healthier than foods made at a fast-food restaurant. Taking care of our teeth was 
another way to keep our bodies healthy. We learned about the importance of brushing our teeth twice daily 
and  
seeing the denƟst for regular checkups. We learned that movement is a great way to keep our bodies 

healthy and we were all excited to learn that 
playing on the structure is a GREAT way to 
get exercise! 
 
 

What’s going on around the school ! 

Ce qui ce passe autour de l’école ! 



What’s going on around the school ! 

Ce qui ce passe autour de l’école ! 



Room 201 - Mme Vermeulen 
 
We've had a busy month in room 201!  We have been busy finalizing our projects and art pieces for the  
upcoming art show taking place on June 5th.  Students are very excited to show their beauƟful pieces using a 
variety of art mediums. 
 
We have been working on 2D shapes and 3D forms in math and idenƟfying shapes and objects in our  
environment. 
 
In science, we have been conƟnuing our learning of daily and 
seasonal changes.  Students each designed and created their 
own view of the land during one of the 4 seasons.  These  
creaƟons will be out for your viewing at during the art 
show.  They have worked very hard, and they are very proud of 
their work.     

 
 

What’s going on around the school ! 

Ce qui ce passe autour de l’école ! 





Room 207 - Mme Arnold 
 
As we wrap up another fantasƟc school year, I would like to take a moment to celebrate all the learning, 
growth and fun we have had together.  Over the past month we have been busy geƫng ready for our much 
anƟcipated art show. The students have been working hard all year creaƟng beauƟful pieces to share. In 
math we have been exploring, idenƟfying and comparing 2D and 3D shapes. In  science we have been diving 
into the water cycle, learning about evaporaƟon, condensaƟon and precipitaƟon. They have had fun with 
our experiments and acƟviƟes.  
 
 

What’s going on around the school ! 

Ce qui ce passe autour de l’école ! 



What’s going on around the school ! 

Ce qui ce passe autour de l’école ! 

Room 209 - Mrs. Dorman 
 
Math 
In math, we completed learning about Time.  
We are learning about Area and Perimeter. In math groups, we conƟnued to pracƟce subtracƟon on a  
number line, understanding its whole-part relaƟonship and mulƟplicaƟon using the area model by decom-
posing the numbers.  

Science 
In science, we conƟnued learning about the properƟes of 
light – RefracƟon and AbsorpƟon through videos and  
experiments led by each co-pilot group.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Health 
We conƟnued discussing how to navigate situaƟons to 
idenƟfy the size of the problem, and how our reacƟon 
should match the size of that problem. We are also  
learning about Seven Safety Strategies and working  
on a dental hygiene project. 
 
Literacy 
This month the students wrote and illustrated a book for their  
classmate, called The Noah Book. Using the wriƟng process they 
brainstormed, rough draŌed and then typed their final copies. Each author created a water colour  
illustraƟon to accompany their wriƟng. 
 
Ancient Egypt studies conƟnue, most recently focusing on transportaƟon, housing, foods and daily life. 
 
WAG Field Trip 
This month, we joined two other Riverview classrooms for a tour and art lesson at the 
Winnipeg Art Gallery. This was a first-Ɵme experience for many and highlighted how 

art can be used to express 
emoƟons and share  
stories. It also got them 
excited about sharing 
their works through the 
June 5th Art Show at 
Riverview!! 



What’s going on around the school ! 

Ce qui ce passe autour de l’école ! 

Room 308 - Mr. Hawash 
 
This is certainly an exciƟng Ɵme of the year for the students. Later in June the Grade 6 students will have a 
special Ɵme with their Grade 6 acƟvity day on Monday June 23rd and their Grade 6 Farwell on Thursday June 
26th. 
 
You can e-mail pictures to me or to Mr. Asselin, including baby photos, for the slide show that will be seen at 
the Farewell. 
 
      yhawash@wsd1.org or  casselin@wsd1.org 
 
We wish all of the students an excellent summer and wish the Grade 6 students the very best in Grade 7.  

Room 301 - M Maciejewski 
 
May has been a busy month in room 301. Students have conƟnued grammaƟcal work in both French and 
English, learning a new verb tense (future simple), pracƟcing adjecƟves, defining and applying figuraƟve  
language, and doing a lot of reading. We have started to discuss the weather in science (and it seems like a 
great Ɵme for it). Math has focused further on percentages, decimal numbers, and fracƟons, as well as the 
introducƟon of integers. We are discussing the fur trade in social studies and looking forward to finishing the 
year with some cross-curricular mulƟmedia projects. 

Room 304 - M Asselin 
 
 Welcome to Marsville. PopulaƟon 100, of varying ages. 
Room 304 has been working on building and evolving a 
colony on Mars, this past month. A diorama is being 
formed, followed by a MinecraŌ representaƟon, that  
contains all sorts of buildings needed to survive on Mars. 
Research was done to make sure that it's more grounded 
and not too science ficƟon-y. We'll be proud to  
demonstrate this project to you during the art show on 
June 5th. We're hoping that you'll enjoy our vision of what 
a MarƟan colony has the potenƟal to be. 
 



Room 309 - Mme Kondziela 
 
We kicked off May with “Cinco de Matho” Week, a fun celebraƟon of all things math! Students enjoyed 
searching the hallways for math posters filled with problems to solve, turning the whole school into an  
interacƟve math adventure. In class, they applied their skills by designing their own zoos, using concepts like 
perimeter and area to ensure each animal had plenty of space. 
 
In science, our focus has shiŌed to plants. Students showcased their creaƟvity by craŌing and labeling 3D 
flowers, bringing their understanding of plant parts to life. 
 
As the school year winds down, we're wrapping up with review acƟviƟes and final projects. It’s been a busy 
and exciƟng year of learning, and we’re so proud of all our students’ hard work and growth! 
 

What’s going on around the school ! 

Ce qui ce passe autour de l’école ! 



Room 310 - Mr. Papineau  
 
Hi everybody, I can’t believe it’s June already and only four weeks leŌ of the school year. We are geƫng  
outside more oŌen but sƟll conƟnuing with our regular learning Ɵll the end of the year. All students have 
done at least one reading assessment this spring as well as several wriƟng acƟviƟes and it has been graƟfying 
to see progress made by every student. We’ve also been going through math assessments in each of the  
domains (number sense, paƩerns and algebra, geometry and measurement) which will conƟnue into June. 
And of course, a favourite in Room 310 is Family Life, which I hope your students have shared with you 
(please see the aƩached photo: taken during a puberty video, it expresses the high level of cringe that  
students feel they may have experienced). 
 
For June, it will be a busy month for acƟviƟes, grade 6 Farewell, and other outdoor acƟviƟes. Because of how 
jam-packed that final week will be (Farewell, grade 6 fun day, and my own daugther’s high school grad) I am 
looking at Friday, June 20th for a class wind up party. We will discuss opƟons amongst ourselves in class and 
then connect with families if we are needing any food donaƟons or assistance. Stay tuned and let’s have a 
great last month of school! 

What’s going on around the school ! 

Ce qui ce passe autour de l’école ! 



                     MUSIC 
This month in music we have conƟnued work on our song  
tournament.  The second group of 5 music styles included: 

                                                                     
 Reggae 

Three LiƩle Birds (Bob Marley and the Wailers) 
What a Wonderful World (Ziggy Marley) 

Disco 
We are Family (Sister Sledge) 

Funkytown (Lipps Inc.) 
Pop Rock 

We Got the Beat (The Go-Go’s) 
Walkin’ On Sunshine (Katrina and the Waves) 

Rock 
Eye of the Tiger (Survivor) 

Jump (Van Halen) 
Punk Rock 

It’s a Long Way Back to Germany (The Ramones) 
The Middle (Jimmy Eat World) 

 
The children have taken their tournament books home as we conƟnue on in our rounds to find the 2025  
winner.  All music studied can be found on this SpoƟfy playlist: 

hƩps://open.spoƟfy.com/playlist/5tVEDcxjHshkbqUlHN39tq?
si=Lq_SDaMLSS2rwamGT6bcbw&pi=xviSQNnuTcSBc 

 
Song Revue May 28, 2025 

CongratulaƟons to our Riverview Song Revue Choir and Grades 5&6 Chamber Choir on their performances at 
our annual song revue concert held on May 28th.  Seventy of our grades 3-6 and 34 grades 5&6 students 
teamed up with students from Queenston School to present a choreographed choral concert for appreciaƟve 
students and families at both schools. It was awesome to hear them sing together and see the joy on the  
faces of our students as they performed.  We are most proud of the commitment and effort they put into  
preparing such a spectacular performance.  Bravo! 

 
Grades 4-6 KC JuncƟon Choir - Winnipeg Music FesƟval 

Lola MacQuarrie Memorial Trophy Recipients 
 
The 50 voice École Riverview School extra-curricular choir was the recipient of the  Lola MacQuarrie  
Memorial Trophy for their performance at the Winnipeg Music FesƟval this past March. It is awarded for the 
most outstanding  performance of a Popular or Contemporary Song by a School Chorus, Kindergarten to 
Grade 8. The trophy was presented by Dawn Bruch-Wiens,  ExecuƟve Director of the Winnipeg Music FesƟval 
and FesƟval administraƟve assistant Ainslie Milley at the annual choral assembly on May 28, 2025.   
 
The trophy is named in honour of Lola MacQuarrie who was acƟve in music circles, first as a compeƟtor in 
musical events and then as a teacher, adjudicator and broadcaster.  Mrs. MacQuarrie contributed to the  
musical life of her city and her province as director of music for Winnipeg schools, as an adjudicator in musical 
fesƟvals across Canada and as a guiding hand behind school broadcasts.  



 
We have had one heck of a month in PE! We 
had tennis Manitoba come out to do some  
workshops and we had the Assassins rugby club  
return to do another day of Rugby skills. We also 
did a fun unit with the Omnikin balls which the 
kids loved! Ms Mckenzie has been enjoying the 
run club with many students and the fit run is 
around the corner while Ms Karli started soccer 
club and loving passing on her passion for the 
game to the students of Riverview! 
 
For June we are going to focus on soccer,  

indigenous games and baseball to end the year! We had so much fun with the students these last 
few months and hope everyone has a safe and fun summer filled with movement and good times! 
 
 
 
  
 

                                                 
 
 
 

                      
 



  UlƟmate for Grade 4  

      Students in June! 
 

To introduce the game of UlƟmate and/or learn to  

throw and catch a disc, we will be having “UlƟmate  

Training” sessions (pracƟces) aŌer school, from 3:40 p.m. to 4:30 p.m on the following three 
days: 

 

 Thursday, June 5th   Tuesday, June 10th   Thursday, June 12th 

  

Go Ratons-laveurs! Allons-y Raccoons! 

Madame Parker and Monsieur Asselin 
 



ÉRS Grade 5/6 Spring UlƟmate    by Coach Parker & Coach Asselin 
Heads-up and hats off to the grade 5/6 Riverview Ratons-laveurs & Raccoons who pracƟsed twice weekly in 
April and May and had four evenings of games! Sadly (and quickly!), our spring season has come to an end. 
 
Players who showed up at every – or almost every – pracƟce displayed spirit, enthusiasm, effort, progress 
over the weeks, and a willingness to learn. MERCI!!!  
  
It was a fun season of skill development, learning, improvements, and team building. Your coaches are very 
proud of each of you. We observed growth in skills and knowledge of the game, and were impressed by the 
SPIRIT OF THE GAME you displayed with each other, parƟcularly when taking Ɵme to give compliments to 
teammates at the end of pracƟce or to the teams we played in games. 
 
It was a HISTORIC season, as we were able to field TWO TEAMS!!! CongratulaƟons, players!  
 
N.B. We will have a liƩle in-school celebraƟon in the coming weeks… 
As well, there may be a grade 6 versus grade 7 scrimmage on the horizon for June… 
 
Thank you/Merci to families and caregivers for all their Ɵme and effort (primarily with transportaƟon!) this 
season. Coaches are grateful.  
 
Grade 6 players: We are sad to see you leave, but we welcome you back to help out next year.   
Grade 5 players: We look forward to you playing on our Riverview Ratons-laveurs/Raccoons team (or teams?) 
next year in September and October!  
 
NEW grade 4 students: In preparaƟon for next year, we are having three training sessions in the first two 
weeks of June for any current grade 4 students interested in learning to throw, catch, and play UlƟmate. 
PracƟces will be aŌer school from 3:40 – 4:30 p.m. on the school field (or in the gymnasium, if inclement 
weather). 
 
Some quotes from grade 5/6 players about our Spring Season: 
 
“UlƟmate is a very fun sport to play! I love the running and catching the disc. I’m going to try and play  
whenever I have Ɵme.” – Marie, 308 
 
“It was a great UlƟmate season of learning new skills and having fun!” – Maeve, 301 
 
“UlƟmate is the UlƟmate.” – Griffin, 301 
 
“UlƟmate was really fun. I’ve improved so much this season. It is 100% the best sport. I can’t wait for next 
season.” – Ella, 304 
 
“Je crosix qu’UlƟmate est la plus bonne chose dans le monde. And 100% fun!” – Eleanor, 304 
 
“I had so much fun playing UlƟmate and it was also fun to meet new people. I had fun and I hope your will 
too!” – Kira, 304 
 
“I had so much fun this year. I loved both tournaments we played at/competed in!” – Emily S. 
 
“Everyone always tries so hard to catch the disc and gives Ɵps in the game.” – Keira, 304 
 
“I think the team was very good this year. I had lots of fun playing for Riverview!” – Carter, 304  



Go Ratons-laveurs! Allons-y Raccoons! 

Photo credits:  Brad Preyma 





hƩps://www.winnipegsd.ca/page/10283/severe-weather-condiƟons-fact-sheet  









Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 

 

 

Day 6 

3 

 

 

Day 1 

4 

 

 

Day 2 

5 

ÉRS Art Show 
4:00 - 7:00 pm 

6 

 

 

Day 4 

7 

8 9 

 

 

Day 5 

10 

 

 

Day 6 

11 

 

 

Day 1 

12 

 

Grade 4 Bike 
Rodeo 

13 
 
 

 
Non-Instructional 

Day 

14 

15 16 

 

 

Day 4 

17 

 

 

Day 5 

18 

 

 

Day 6 

19 

Rm 103 & 105 
Kindergarten 

Farewell 

20 

 

 

Day 2 

21 

22 23 

 

 

Day 3 

24 

WFS  
Demonstration 

Fire Safety 
 

25 

Reports go 
home 

26 

Grade 6  
Farewell 

27  11:30 Dismissal 

 

28 


